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REPORT ON FINANCING THE POST ADJUSTMENT FOR PROFESSIONAL STAFF

PROGRAM-BUDGET 2001 – REGULAR FUND


Through resolution AG/RES. 1275 (XXIV-0/94), the General Assembly ratified CP/RES. 631 and instructed the Secretariat to implement the United Nations Common (Salary) System.

In a referendum, the Secretariat staff accepted, by a wide margin, the adoption of parity with the U.N. system.

In resolution AG/RES. 1319 (XXV-O/95) the General Assembly declared that the General Secretariat’s salary system would be that of the United Nations and that any increases or modifications would automatically apply to the General Secretariat.  Subsequently, through CP/RES. 652, the General Standards were updated to reflect the change in salary scales based on parity with the United Nations.

In April this year, the General Secretariat announced, in the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), the preliminary findings of a United Nations study under way since late 2000.  That study included the results of a cost of living survey conducted in the Washington area.  It should be noted that the previous survey and comparative study of cities dated back to 1995.  The preliminary findings of the 2000 study suggested a possible increase in staff costs of approximately eight percent.  Realizing that the budget contained no specific item to accommodate that increase in expenditure, the General Secretariat advised member states that the extra cost was tentatively estimated at US$1.3 million and that the adjustment could be covered by savings in Object 1 personnel as a result of this year’s austerity policy with regard to filling posts.

The International Civil Service Commission (ICSC) of the United Nations adopted an increase of 3.96 percent in the post adjustment for professional staff in Washington.  This increase took effect on May 1, 2001.  As of July 1, 2001, a further increase of 5.54 percent took effect, raising the total increase in remuneration to 9.7 percent a year.  In addition, the ICSC approved an increase in family allowances of US$17.16 per dependent, backdated to January 2001.

On July 31, 2001, through CP/doc.3512/01, the General Secretariat reported on budget execution and the transfer of Regular Fund appropriations and referred to the increase in the post adjustment, which gave rise to transfers of appropriations between chapters below the five percent ceiling authorized in the General Standards.  The real cost, projected through December 31, 2001, amounted to US$1,274.300.  This additional expenditure was offset by redistributing Object 1 appropriations in chapters 1 to 8.  That redistribution was made possible by savings generated by vacant posts during the first semester.

In conclusion, the US$44,468.300 approved in the budget to cover personnel outlays has not been exceeded as a result of the adjustment in question.  Real expenditure, projected through December 31, totals US$43,485.400, as a consequence of the austerity exercised with regard to filling vacancies.

BREAKDOWN OF EXTRA COSTS OF POST ADJUSTMENT

(US$ THOUSANDS)

3.96% May to June, 2001
156.0

5.54% effective as of July 1, 2001 (July – December)
1,078.3

Family allowance
    40.0

TOTAL
$1,274.3
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